## the college



Newsletter XI November 18, 1974

Would the following students please see Rosaline Bankie in the Registrar's Office AS SOON AS POSSIBLE....

ANDREW, Lorens BRODZIAK, Dals BROOKS, Harvey BROWN, Lois CARLSON, Ernest CHOI, Augustine CHOW, Mun Tony COTTER, Susan DAFOE, Kenneth DODD, Donna DODD, Thomas FERGSTAD, Robert FERGUSON, Denise Gilchrist Stephen GILDNER Susan GOLDSTROM, Larry GREGG, Dick GRUNTMAN, Denise GUENARD, Paul

1) 4;

HARTY, Timothy
HEPBURN, Bruce
HEPBURN, Robert
HINKS, Rodney
HU, Winnie CARLSON, Ernest
CHAN, Ada Look Lin
CHOCHOLACEK, Joyce
CHOI, Augustine

IP, Dwong Yin Peter
IP, Stephan
JAHRAUS, Marilyn
JASONSON, Gordon JENSEN, Merla CHOW, Mun Tony
CHUNG, Kai Tac Allen
KENNEDY, Roderick
COLE, Barry
KENNEY, Ralph
COOK, Greg
LANGE, Birgit LO, Yust Ching Zlina MACDONALO, John A THOMAS Bavid
MAK, Chun Spencer TRAVIS, Myles
MARTIN, Laurie URICHUK, David
MAZLOUMPOUR, Khosrow WEBBER, Kathy
MCCUTCHEON, Robert WHITE, Gary
MCGREGOR, Kathryn WHITNEY, Gladys
MOLOY, Kathryn WILLIAMS, Sharon MCCUTCHEON, Robert
MCGREGOR, Kathryn
MOLOY, Kathryn MOLOY, Kathryn MDRIN, Peter NG, Anthony NG, Kwok Kai NG, Tak Lim

PARRISH, Beryl PRITCHARD, Wilson PETERSEN, Patricia RADOMSKE, Larry RANGEN, Janet REINSON, Marjorie ROBERTSON, Allan SANDERMAN, Leona SCHERGER, Susan SINGH, Janak 'SKINNER, John K SMITH, Anna STIMSON, Stella TAYLOR, Darrell WOLFORD, Robert WONG, Chi Wing WONG, Frankie
WONG, Po Ling WYNTJES, Peter YACHIMEC, Fredrick

## YMCA LOOKING FOR HELP

The Y.M.C.A. is looking for broader representation on its Board of Directors, especially from the College. They are in the process of winding up the campaign for funds and are beginning to plan building. Involvement is one meeting per month. If interested, call Larry Pimm, 347-6093.

TIMEST

Students are advised and asked to take particular note that the large parking area on the lots located to the east of the entrance road is the one in which they are to park their vehicles. They are not to use any of the stalls located in the 3 reserved lots located to the west of the entrance roadway, in front of the administration building.

All numbered stalls in the reserved lots have been assigned to specific College people and the Visitors stalls are to remain open for the use of visitors only. The numbered stalls are reserved on a 24 hour per day - seven day a week basis and any unauthorized vehicle parked in one of these stalls is subject to fine and/or being towed away at the owners expense.

The visitors stalls were allocated because of their close proximity to the information and business area of the College and are relatively easy to find by people who might be unfamiliar with the campus.

Over the last few weeks there have been a number of reports from people with reserved stalls that their parking space has been occupied when they arrived to use it. Also, practically every morning, Monday through Friday, as early as 8:30 in the morning, all 16 visitors stalls are full. It seems rather difficult to believe that there are that many visitors on campus so early in the day.

Thus far no drastic remedial action has been taken. However, the problem has appeared, and should it not cease immediately, we shall be compelled to take the necessary steps to remedy the situation.

Ample parking is available for everyone and, compared to other campuses, extremely close to all facilities. We, therefore, request your cooperation in abiding by the College's parking regulations.

> L.L. Wilson Campus Manager

## La R. C. NOTES

Permit us to linger ever so imperceptibly over the subject of your money.

You may recall our plea of a few weeks ago that you watch the return dates on your books and avoid costly overdue fines?

No effect. You continue to shower us with bucks we can't spend.

More important from our point of view is the fact that we're so busy just signing out hundreds of books a day (and dealing with them when they come in again, of course) that we just don't have time to write out dozens of overdues - let alone get on with some of the more productive jobs that are part of the running of a busy library.

The last couple of weeks have been the busiest we've ever had. Things should start to slacken off in a few more weeks but, for the moment, we're forced to cut

Consequently, as of now we will not be sending out the first overdue notices (which normally go out between one and seven days after the due date - when the fine for each late item may already be \$1.40).

Instead, we will be forced to delay notifying borrowers of late materials until the second week, by which time each overdue could be costing up to \$2.80, and by which time most will, we hope, have been returned.

Obviously it will be even less prudent to wait for notices to arrive than it is now. Much more sensible to keep track of what's been borrowed and when it's due back. Write the titles down on a calendar if that's what it takes. Phone and renew them if you have to. And when you do bring them back, use the book return slots. Don't leave things lying on the counters. in in the

So please try to save your money, our time and the narves of colleagues who are waiting patiently to get their hands on those books.

Sure, the L.R.C. is a terrific place, but there are much more interesting ways to squander the family fortune! Try the alternatives.